

Eildon Primary School No. 3931

School Values: Respect-Resilience-Cooperation-Integrity-Achievement

Together we will develop a thriving community of creative, respectful and resilient learners who strive for physical, social and intellectual growth.

45 High Street, Eildon ... 3713

Phone: 03 5774 2074 Fax: 03 5774 2599

E-mail: eildon.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au Web: www.eildonps.vic.edu.au

Principal: Mr. Jai Harrington

Newsletter

3

1 March 2019



Students of the Week - 22 Feb & 1 March 2019

Juniors

Flla Casey

For demonstrating the Term Value of <u>Cooperation</u>, Ella has become quick to recognise larger numbers.

Well done, Ella!

Cooper Power

Cooper has displayed the school value of **Cooperation** by being the first to greet others this week.

Andrea Hall

Middles

Toby Hall

For demonstrating the Term Value of <u>Cooperation</u> by neatly organising work in his books, especially in his Spelling Book!
Well done Toby!

Couper Blackwell

For demonstrating the Term Value of <u>Cooperation</u> by working with his group to create a dance move and teaching it to them.
Well Done Couper!

Rebecca Mangelsdorf

Seniors

Xanthe Campbell

Xanthe demonstrated the value of <u>Cooperation</u> by working with others to achieve a common goal. Awesome effort, Xanthe!

Hudson Hall

Hudson has demonstrated
Cooperation by listening to feedback and working hard to improve his learning.
Well done, Hudson!

Hayley Crowle

Experiment of the Periment of

Monday 4th March

7pm School Council Meeting

Wednesday 6th

8:15am Come and join the staff for a Bacon and Egg breakfast

Friday 8th

SRC Special Lunch Day

Monday 11th

LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY

12th-15th March



Thursday 14th

5:30pm EPS Athletics Carnival Bring along a picnic dinner!

Tuesday 19th

Cluster Athletics @ Leckie Park

Wednesday 20th March

Parents' Club Meeting MP room @ 7.30pm All parents welcome!

Appreciations

☺ The Billy Tea Bush Band

Thank you to:

Phil Campbell and Dan Crowle for cooking the BBQ, Wendy for making the coleslaw and onions, Hayley, Becky and Anita Tatham for their help serving.

Parents and children for coming along and enjoying yourselves!

Parents' Club for making this event possible.

Principal's Report Term 1 Week 5 - 2019

Term one is definitely skipping along as the students continue working on their reading levels. We are looking forward to seeing how much progress they can make this term.

Last week's *Billy Tea Bush Dancing Night* was a big success with most of our families in attendance and enjoying the dancing. We hope to host this event next year and I am sure it will be even bigger and better.

A reminder that Sporting Schools Tennis is on Thursday nights at the moment with myself and Mrs Hall. On Monday nights, Social Tennis is also held down at the Eildon Tennis Club. Many of the school families attend this and it is a great chance for the students (and grown-ups) to learn the game in a more match-focused setting. A reminder that Zumba dancing is also available on Tuesday nights in the MPR for both students and adults. It is being enjoyed by all attendees and seems to be taking off well.

Jason from *JamHot Music* is back and lessons have started again on Fridays. We are looking forward to all of our students progressing with in their confidence and competence in the Performing Arts this year.

Lauren Sartori, our Department Social Worker, will be talking to the classes in the coming weeks about our inquiry theme '*Inside Me'* and how it relates to social skills, thinking and emotions. We believe the kids will get a lot out of these sessions and a big thanks to Lauren for making herself available.

The Annual Eildon Primary School Athletics Carnival will be held on Thursday 14th March just prior to the Cluster Athletics which is on the following Tuesday (19th March). This was a fun night last year and the students really enjoyed competing in all the events. Families are invited to bring along a picnic tea as there will not be a barbeque. Also, we do require as many parent helpers as we can get on the night so if you are available to help out running events that would be great.

The Annual Bookfair is also coming up and as Reading is our main focus again this year, we certainly encourage families to participate as best they can. A flyer is included with the newsletter this week detailing the event.

School Council has its first meeting of the year this Monday night at 7pm in the MPR. We

encourage anyone who is interested in becoming a member of School Council to contact either Phil Campbell (President), any school councillor or the general office. School Council is a very important aspect of Eildon Primary and needs a full complement to function.

Our Parents' Club is working hard in preparation for our **Annual Drive In Movie Night**. Anita Keddell is the President in 2019. Anita, and her Parent Club team, worked extremely hard in 2018 and oversaw an extremely successful year of fundraising. We really hope that all of our families will contribute in some way to the running of at least one fundraiser over the course of the 2019. This will make a big difference to our hard working members of the Parents Club and it has been great seeing some new faces helping our at recent events. Thanks everyone!

Mr Harrington.

Japanese P

Awards

Mia Tatham (Middles): For demonstrating the school value **Cooperation** by listening attentively and making valuable contributions during Japanese storytime. Well done Mia!

Science Awards

Aiden Ionescu (Seniors) For demonstrating the school value **Cooperation** by sharing his insightful thoughts and being an inquisitive learner during science discussions. Well done Aidan!

ART AWARDS

Aliya Casey and Jade Stewart (Juniors)

For demonstrating the school value of **Cooperation** by organising the textas and pencils in the art room.

Well done Aliyah and Jade

Olivia Gourlay (Middles) For demonstrating the school value **Cooperation** by creating an outstanding Japanese Doll artwork. Well done Olivia!

Sreya Thanippilly (Middles) For demonstrating the school value **Cooperation** by producing a very creative Japanese Doll artwork. Well done Sreya!



Eildon Primary School

TVG-IN MOVIE NIGHT

Saturday 6 April 2019

Eildon Primary School Oval Entry via High Street



7:00pm (Gates open at 6:00pm)

\$30 per car/\$5 walk in

CASH ONLY

All children under 16 must have parental supervision

Ralph Breaks the Internet'

&



'Mary Poppins Returns'

"New technology, higher quality resolution"

Steamed Dim Sims / Party Pies / Hot Jam Donuts / Lolly Bags/Popcorn / Soft Drinks & Primas available to purchase before the movies and during interval

₩SCHOLASTIC

Could you be a permanent care parent?

There are a number of children supported by the Department of Health & Human Services who require a family for life as they are unable to live with their birth families. We are seeking committed and motivated people who would be interested in learning more about providing a permanent family for a child. Assistance payments are made to the Permanent Care family to assist with the day to day expenses of

Assistance payments are made to the Permanent Care family to assist with the day to day expenses of caring for a child/young person. Assistance payments are considered to be a reimbursement for expenses and not an earned income.

We are also keen to speak with families who are particularly interested in caring for children aged between 5 and 10 years.

Information sessions are being held on

Wednesday 20th March 2019 at 6:00pm

Department of Health & Human Services 43-47 Rowan Street, **Wangaratta**

Thursday 21st March 2019 at 6:00pm

Department of Health & Human Services 163-167 Welsford Street, **Shepparton**

Bookings are not essential. For further information please contact: Adoption & Permanent Care Program Phone: 5832 1552

Eildon Kindergarten Report 1 March 2019

The children have been busy developing social skills through play, they are learning how to take turns, share, negotiate space and to be considerate of their peers and their feelings. This process can be challenging, that is why staff monitor the children's progress and will model behaviour and help provide tools for our children when required.

We were very excited to harvest tomatoes from our garden bed, the children decided they would like to make a pasta sauce. The sauce was delicious served on pasta with a sprinkle of cheese.



Baby Jett came to kinder for his bath time, the children were fascinated and loved helping to wash Jett. We discussed hygiene and talked a lot about growth making comparisons/observations between baby Jett and ourselves. For example we were a lot bigger than Jett, had more hair, can sit up on our own etc.

Sometimes and everyday foods are an ongoing discussion we have at Kinder, promoting healthy eating. We have a magnet board with a sometimes and everyday column, the children discuss amongst themselves where they think they should place their wrappers.

I would just like to remind parents to make sure they send a change of clothes in their children's bags and remember to send hats.

Finally our AGM was a great success, a big thank you to those who came along your support was greatly appreciated.

I would like to congratulate Sharna and Brian Simmons on their role as President, Mel Tennyson as our Secretary and Crystal Stewart will be the acting Treasurer.

Kass and I look forward to working together with you all closely over the next 12 months, to provide best outcomes for our children.

Cheers Megan and Kass

PARENTS CLUB NEWS

Last week Parents' Club held their AGM and we thank the parents below for taking on committee roles.

President: Anita Keddell

Vice President: Hayley Crowle

Secretary: Kate Newman

Treasurer: Marisa Hodge

Minutes Secretary: Andrea Hall

General Members:

Tash Gemenis, Crystal Stewart.

Next meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday

20th March in the MP Room.

All Parents Welcome to attend!

The Billy Tea Bush Band!

March 2019

Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	Sun
	ZUMBA Every Tuesday MP Room 4pm Kids 5:15pm Adults		Banking Every Thursday	1 Schools Clean Up Day 2:30pm Cultural Assembly	2	Clean Up Australia Day
4 7pm School Council Meeting	5	6 8:15am Breakfast @ school	7 MARC Van *HAPPY* BIRTHDAY! Ash, Jade J, & Isaac	8	9	10
11 Labour Day Holiday **HAPPY** BIRTHDAY! Hudson	12 Scholas	tic Book	14 5:30pm EPS Athletics Carnival	15 Newsletter week	16	17
18	19 Cluster Athletics @ Leckie Park	20 Parents' Club Meeting MP Room @ 7:30pm	21 MARC Van HARMONY DAY Wear a touch of	22	23	24
25	26 *HAPPY* BIRTHDAY! Nadia	27	28	29 Newsletter	30	31



Eildon Primary School 45 High Street

Eildon VIC. 3713

Principal: Mr. Jai Harrington

Phone: 03 5774 2074 03 5774 2599

E-mail: eildon.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

www.eildonps.vic.edu.au